Freedom of Information Act 2000/Environmental Information Regulations 2004 
re: Traffic Regulation Order (TRO)
Your request for information has now been considered and the Council’s response to your questions is shown below.

You asked:

With reference to The Leicester (Consolidation)Traffic Regulation Order 2006 [Amendment] LEW 25 TRO). Leicester Mercury 22/12/2021, I wrote to the appropriate personnel at the Leicester City Council to register my objections by e-mail (7/1/2022).

Under the F.O.I Act may I request information regarding:

• The status of the proposal mentioned in LEW 25 TRO above.
Answer:

The TRO LEW 25 was a multipart scheme with various aspects. 
At this present time only the Beauville Drive aspect of the scheme has outstanding objections.
The other items in the scheme are to be made in part whilst the objection process is carried out for the Beauville Drive proposals.

• Why the results of this consultation have not, as yet, filtered through to the residents of the area to be affected under LEW 25 TRO above.

The results of the consultation have not filtered through due to the fact that the objection process is still ongoing and a decision on the objections has not been made yet by the council.

The closing date for objections was 13th January 2022.

The date for the decision has not been set at the moment as the LEW 25 objection report is still being reviewed before going to the Economic Development, Transport and Climate Emergency Scrutiny Commission (EDTCE) committee.
• The outcome of the consultation.

The outcome of the consultation has not been determined yet for Beauville Drive.  
The other aspects of the LEW 25 scheme only had one objection which was withdrawn.

The objection process is still on going for Beauville Drive to resolve the objections.
This letter therefore acts as a refusal notice under Section 17(1) of the Freedom of Information Act 2000 because, in accordance with Section 1(1) of the Act, this information is not held by the Council.

• Any further implications of or actions resulting from both the consultation and the outcome of it.

The consultation process for LEW 25 has outstanding objections for Beauville Drive.

These will go before the EDTCE committee which will make recommendations.  The date which this report will be submitted hasn’t been decided yet.

These recommendations along with the objections, other views and all other supporting evidence will be taken into consideration by the director of Planning, Development and Transportation to decide on whether to uphold or overrule the objections.

Objectors will be advised on the date of the EDTCE meeting to view this online. 

The council will then advice the objectors of the decision taken by the director.

You may re-use the information under an Open Government Licence.
If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request, please write, explaining your grounds of appeal, to: 

Internal Review

Information Governance & Risk
Email: info.requests@leicester.gov.uk
